
 

August 19, 2019 
 
Dear Shareholder, 
 
On June 3, 2019, First Sensor and TE Connectivity (TE) signed a business combination agreement for the 
combination of First Sensor and TE.  On July 8, 2019, TE published its voluntary public tender offer for 
all the outstanding shares of First Sensor for a cash consideration of €28.25 per share.  The purpose of 
this letter is to remind you that the acceptance period for TE’s voluntary public tender offer will 
presumably expire on September 2, 2019, and that the Executive Board and the Supervisory Board of 
First Sensor welcome and support the offer. 
 
We believe that TE’s offer price of €28.25 per share represents attractive compensation for our 
shareholders: 

- 14.6% premium to the share price as of May 24, 2019, the last trading day before we confirmed 
the existence of negotiations with TE; 

- 31.7% premium to the volume weighted average share price during the last three months prior 
to this date; 

- 92.8% premium to the unaffected share price as of October 30, 2018, the day before First 
Sensor’s largest shareholder, an entity related to Deutsche Private Equity, announced it was 
considering a sale of its shares in First Sensor. 
 

Both the Executive Board and the Supervisory Board of First Sensor are of the opinion that the offer 
price fairly reflects the value of First Sensor. This view is supported by a fairness opinion commissioned 
by First Sensor from Goldman Sachs. The boards of First Sensor recommend that shareholders accept 
the offer. This recommendation was outlined in a joint statement issued on July 18, 2019, which is 
currently available on our website. The largest shareholders of First Sensor are also supportive of the 
transaction and have undertaken to irrevocably accept the offer for all their shares, representing 67% 
of all outstanding First Sensor shares.  
 
We believe that a combination with TE makes strategic sense for First Sensor as it will accelerate our 
growth trajectory in an increasingly competitive global market. As a part of TE, we will benefit from its 
technology and manufacturing leadership and its global scale, which will allow us to create a more 
comprehensive offering for a deeper and broader customer base.  
 
For the reasons stated above, we believe that this transaction is in the best interest of First Sensor, its 
shareholders and its employees. We kindly request that you please review the offer document available 
at www.sensor-offer.com and consider whether you would like to tender your shares into the offer.    
 
 
Sincerely, 

  

Dr. Dirk Rothweiler Dr. Mathias Gollwitzer 
CEO, First Sensor AG CFO, First Sensor AG 

 


